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Dear Parents/Guardians, 
The weeks are flying by and we find ourselves in the final term of session 2015-2016. As 
always the final term is full of busy events such as school trips, sports day, Junior High-
land Games, as well as all the transition activities that are coming to a  
crescendo. We will also have some end of term celebrations. 
The weather has been unusually unpredictable with rain, sleet, snow and now at last 
some glorious  sunshine. Unfortunately, the staff cannot apply sun cream, however we 
will supervise your child applying sun cream where necessary and your child should 
bring a sun hat to school if required.  If there is a change back to the wet weather  
please make sure that they come prepared with willies if necessary and coats. 
Natasha Hutchison 

TRANSITION 
With the aim to continually develop our transition processes and make  
improvements, all children from playgroup/nursery and P 1 to P7 will have more  
opportunities to identify what they are looking forward to next term, identify 
areas that they are feeling uncomfortable about and have the opportunities to 
ask questions. A leaflet will be coming home soon and we would appreciate 
your time in completing this as truly as you can. We are aware that moving 
from one setting or class to another can cause stress and want to work closely 
with you and your child in supporting all involved.  
Last year we introduced parent meetings for all children entering P1 to come 
along to individual meetings with the P1 teacher and Head Teacher. This year 
we are introducing these parent meetings for all children entering the nursery 
from playgroup or other providers. We have had very successful open after-
noons in the nursery but wish to build upon this by giving parents alongside the 
current provider opportunities to talk through their child’s learning,  
personal, social and emotional development with the nursery staff in order for 
the nursery to build upon these.  
 
Nursery to Primary One transition 
Parents of all children entering P1 in August 2016 will soon receive an invitation 
to meet with the P1 teacher and myself.  There will also be an information after-
noon for all new parents where we will look in more depth in what to expect for 
your child as they make this exciting leap into P1 and answer any questions 
about transition.  

 
 
Spalsh Poster!

The committee of the Splash swimming event that takes place at WHS later this 
year  held a competition to create a new logo.  The competition was open to all 
Kirrie Cluster Schools and we are delighted to announce the winner was an Airlie 
Pupil—Katie Thomson.  Well Done Katie!

 
 
 
 
 
 

�7�H�V�F�R���%�D�Q�N���)�R�R�W�E�D�O�O.!

The P1"3 class have had football sessions which they have thoroughly enjoyed.  
As a result of their hard work they were recommended by their coaches to the 
Head of Regional Development.  We are delighted that the class have been select-
ed to participate in this the National Football Festival to be held at Hampden Park, 
Glasgow.  Mrs Marra and Miss Robertson will be going with them on 23rd May.!

 

 

 

 

 



Vocational Qualifications Day 
All children in P7 will be receiving an invitation shortly to visit Webster’s High 
School in Thursday the 23rd of June to take part in Vocational Qualification Day. 
This is a day whereby local employers and businesses, who have  
developed good links with the school, will speak to the children about their 
businesses and the skills that are needed. This will be of great benefit to our 
pupils as we implement the recommendations of Developing the Young Work-
force. 
The background to this fits with Skills for Work and the Developing the Young 
Workforce agenda following the Wood Report, and the organisers have high-
lighted the fact that “vocational qualifications deserve the same accolades and 
level of recognition that academic qualifications receive. Vocational qualifica-
tions have never been more important to the economy and the individual; they 
deliver the trained, talented employees businesses are crying out for and en-
sure young people have the skills needed to succeed in education and work. 
The government is investing in vocational routes acknowledging their value, 
and this event has been organised to allow everyone to come together to rec-
ognise how high quality VQs can enhance life and work chances.” 
On the day pupils will learn more about the benefits of vocational qualifications. 
Each business/organisation will have a stall and those attending include J & D 
Wilkie, Specsavers, CITB (the Construction Industry Training Board) and the 
Army. The primary seven children will beat the event with children from Web-
ster’s High School, therefore improving more opportunities for transition. 
 
Supported School Review 
Airlie and Newtyle Primary School will participate in a Supported School Review 
(SSR) on 16,17 and 18 May 2016. This review will further support our own 
school’s self-evaluation and quality assurance procedures. It will support us in 
getting to know our schools even better and make sure we are developing as a 
learning community in the best way possible. 
The visitors to the school will include Quality Improvement Officers, other Head 
Teachers and other School and Family Support staff. The focus of the SSR visit 
will be to seek answers to the following three questions: - 

How well do children learn and achieve? 
How well does the school support children to learn and achieve? 
How does the school improve the quality of its work? 

The team will gather evidence from learning visits within classrooms, focus 
group discussions including children, teaching staff, support staff and parent 
representatives. They will also look at a variety of children’s work. 
I look forward to welcoming the team to our schools and having feedback from 
Angus Council which help support our improvements within the schools. The 
team will meet with a group of parents, further information in regards to this 
will follow. 
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As you will be aware the P7 children have been in-
volved in transition activities throughout the session. 
Further transition days include the Rural Transition Day 
on Tuesday the 24th May and the final transition days on 
Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th June at Webster’s 
High School. There is also a parent information session 
on Thursday the 16th of June between 7"8.30 at Web-
ster’s High School. All children should have received a 
letter last week from Webster’s High School, through 
their school with further information. As always if you !
require any further information please feel free to get in 
touch.!
!
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The whole school will take part in a moving on day on 
Wednesday 15thJune and Thursday 16th June, whilst 
our current P7 children are attending Webster’s High 
School. We are in the process of making some changes 
to this transition this year. Your child will have the oppor-
tunity to visit new learning spaces and teachers with the 
remainder of their new class where appropriate.  They 
will also have the opportunity alongside their class 
teacher to discuss their learning so far with their new 
teacher. We are finalising our class structures at pre-
sent and will send these out to you as soon as possible.!

 

  



Groupcall 
Angus schools are now able to send messages to parents via text (SMS), email, 
voice mail, Push notifications (Xpressions) to all main contacts of children. As 
Groupcall is updated from our school database please can you make sure your mo-
bile and email addresses are up to date at all times as you could miss vital infor-
mation.  We will be able to send information regarding absences and to inform you 
that your child is late for school as well as changes of dates, school closures and 
other information. You will be able to reply to our messages. We will also be able 
to send emails with attached forms to parents.  If parents wish, rather than print 
out the reply to send back to school it will be possible to return the filled out form 
to us by email and we will store the copy.  
 
School Trip 
The school trip this year will be to Cairnie Fruit Farm, Cupar Fife.  28th June 
 
Lost Property 
We have a very large number of sweatshirts, cardigans, coats and shoes that were 
not claimed by their owners. Unfortunately, various items do not have names on 
them, this showing the importance of naming all items of your children’s clothing. 
Please ask at the school office if your child has lost any items  
 
Sports Afternoon 
Weather permitting, our Sports Afternoon for nursery to P7 children will take place 
on Wednesday 22nd  June at 10.00am—12:00   This will be followed by a picnic 
lunch—weather permitting—parents are invited to stay if they wish. 
The children can come to school in jogging bottoms and school sweatshirts  - NO 
Football strips—with appropriate shoes for taking part in sports on the grass. 
Please can the children also bring a waterproof jacket and a water bottle so that 
they have easy access to water throughout the morning.  
 
Parents Evening 
On 16th March and 17th  March all parents were invited into the school for Parents 
Night. As always we had an excellent turnout and the feedback from parents was 
very positive.  
 
Smoking Event 
The P6/7 children attended a Smoking and Health Event on Monday 18th  April.  
During the event the children participated in the performance whilst learning about 
the effects of smoking on the body.  They then rose to the challenge of reinacting 
the performance to the to P4/5 class. The event was thoroughly enjoyed by all of 
the children and supported the work that is being covered through the curriculum. 
Well done P6/7.  

 
Junior Mini Highland Games 
We are delighted to be invited to the Junior Highland Games on Thursday the 
9th of June at Glamis Castle. This event is building on the first Junior Mini 
Highland Games that took place last year at Glamis Castle. This year they 
are extending the invite to Newtyle and Tannadice Primary Schools as they 
believe that they have built a strong framework to grow the event. There 
are additional events this year with more participants supporting this 
event. The children will be out of school for the majority of the day, leaving 
school at 9AM and leaving Glamis Castle at 2PM. Children will require a packed 
lunch on that day, but Tayside Contracts can provide a school packed lunch 
for all pupils if requested. More details will follow. Be ready for some very tired 
children coming home that night! 
 
End of Term Celebration 
Our Leavers assembly will take place on Thursday 30th June at 10.00am.  We 
would like to invite parents/carers, family and friends to attend this event.  We 
look forward to wishing our P7 children all the best for the future. We will cer-
tainly miss them at Airlie Primary School but look forward to hearing about 
their successes at High School. 
 
Pre-school Moving on Celebration 
The pre-school children will be participating in the pre-school moving on cele-
bration on the 1st July at 11:00am All pre-school parents, carers,  
family and friends are welcome to attend this event. Further information will 
follow soon. 
 
Nursery News. 
Their topic has been People who Help us and have been to visit Kirriemuir Fire 
Station and Thrums Vets.  A member of Tayside Police came and talked to the 
children about staying safe. 
 
Nursery Graduation will take place on July 1st at 11:00am to which all par-
ents, carers and family are invited. 
 

 


